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Introduction 

At its meeting in Septmeber 1984, the Standing Committee on Fishery Science (STACFIS) agreed

that the Scientific Council should encourage contributions which evaluate the nature and
importance of environmentally-induced variation in availability relevant to stock assessment and
fishery management matters. It was suggested that the production of a bibliography of historical
studies would be one useful way of determining what information is currently available, and the
Assistant Executive Secretary of NAFO was requested to do this for the June 1985 Meeting of the

Scientific Council.

Materials and Methods 

The ' compilation of this bibliography resulted from two approaches to the problem of
determining the relevance of published information: (a) selections were made from the lists of

titles of various ICNAF and. NAFO publications during the 1951-84 period, and (b) a computer
search was conducted through the facilities of the library of the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries
Centre, St. John's, Newfoundland, for appropriate selections from other publications.

The ICNAF and NAFO list of references were selected from scanning the titles, of papers in

the ICNAF Annual Proceedings (Vol. 1-29), ICNAF Redbook (1958-79), ICNAF Research Bulletin (Vol.
1-14, ICNAF Special Publication (Vol. 1-10), ICNAF Selected Papers (No. 1-6), NAFO Scientific
Council Studies (No. 1-8), and Journal of Northwest Atlantic Fishery Science (Vol. 1-5). ICNAF
and NAFO lists of meeting documents were not examined because of the 	 large volume of papers
involved and because it was considered that any significant information likely would have been
published in one of the above-mentioned series. Few of the papers were actually read to establish
their relevance to the objectives of this study.

For the list of references from the computer research, key words included the following:
availability, diurnal, light-intensity, seasonal, climatological, oceanographic, gear, trawl,
longline, seine, catchability, behavior, temperature, environment, current, wind, fishing, stock
assessment, fish distribution and fish survey. When it became apparent that relatively few
studies had been reported for the Northwest Atlantic, the final search was not limited
geographically. The computer search was possible only for publications back to 1977, but a few
from the ICES Journal du Conseil back to 1962 have been included. Some editing was done to
eliminate titles that were obviously not relevant (e.g. reactions of fish to trawl gear). ICES
documents were not included in the computer file, but titles and abstracts of ICES papers
available at the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries Centre librayy (1980-a4) were scanned for relevant
titles. None of the papers listed in the second section of this bibliography were read to
establish their relevance to the objectives of the study.
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